
NOTES FROM OCTOBER 26 
COMMUNITY FORUM MEETING

Museum of Natural History
Kari Astle and Patti Carpenter

During the months of November and
December the Utah Museum of Natural
History and Red Butte Garden and Arboretum
will be conducting joint programming sessions
to study the possible building spaces that may
be shared.  A joint parking study is nearing
completion.  This study analyzed the needs
and patterns of usage of the two institutions to
see if there was some overlap between them
with the potential to reduce the total number
of parking spaces needed.  Both of these stud-
ies are being done to determine if there can be
a savings of land use as well as a financial sav-
ings.

Also ongoing in the Museum’s planning is the
Environmental Impact Statement (EIS).  The
initial public scoping period is complete and
the consultant team is currently undertaking
several studies to determine the environmental
impact of the new building.  Those studies
include:  

• Vegetation and Wildlife
• Recreation and Trail Use
• Open Space, Visual Quality, and Aesthetics
• Traffic, Transportation & Parking
• Socioeconomics/Cultural & Education
• Air Quality
• Soils, Geological and Seismic Concerns
• Surface and Groundwater Quality and 

Management
• Hazardous Materials
• Archaeological, Cultural, Historic, and 

Paleontological Resources
• Building/Site Design

A Draft EIS should be complete in late
February with a second public scoping period
to follow.  

The Museum has a mailing list of 2,000 who
have been notified of this process. The mailing
is sent to federal, state, and local agencies and
governments with an interest or jurisdiction.
Others included in the mailing:

• Appropriate elected officials – including the 
Governor, the Congressional Delegation, the 
mayors of Salt Lake City and Salt Lake County
• Tribal interests 
• Organizations and interest groups
• Community Councils
• University neighbors
• Museum members
• Environmental organizations – Save Our 

Canyons, Sierra Club
• Friends of Red Butte Garden
• Utah Open Lands 
• Others
• Research Park tenants 
• Red Butte Garden and Arboretum members
• UTA
• Public utilities
• Pipeline companies
• Shoreline Trail – Bonneville Trails Association
• Individuals known to have a potential interest
• All persons, agencies, or organizations that 

provided comments and their addresses during 
EA scoping

Ongoing planning for the new building will con-
tinue.  The exhibit design firm (RAA) is current-
ly meeting with working groups comprised of
“experts” from both on and off campus to 
develop the content of the exhibits.  

Design will continue through Spring of 2007,
with a potential construction completion in Fall
of 2009.   

Construction Update
Eric Browning, Facilities Planning

• Old Dormitories: Van Cott and Ballif under-
went asbestos abatement. The demolition of Van
Cott is complete and Ballif will be next. The
fencing for demolition surrounds the building.
Parking areas adjacent to the sites will remain
operational. The area will likely be used as tem-
porary parking for the graduation ceremonies in
Spring of 2006. The future of the site is marked
for academic expansion. 
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NEXT COMMUNITY
FORUM MEETING: 

Annual 
Public Meeting

Wednesday, Jan. 25, 5 p.m.

V. Randall Turpin University Services

Building, 1795 E. South Campus Drive,

just west of the Jon M. Huntsman Center.

Free parking is available in the lot south of

the building, except for the red meters.

If you have an agenda item, questions 

or comments, please contact Teri 

Erick in The University of Utah Public

Relations Office at 585-9244.

Community Forum meetings for

neighbors of the U and the University

community are held the fourth

Wednesday of each month (except

November and December) at 5:00

p.m. in Room 241, V. Randall Turpin

University Services Building. For

more information or to be added to or

deleted from our mailing list, call

585-9244.

NOTES FROM AUGUST 22 COMMUNITY 

FORUM MEETING

Welcome

Coralie Alder, Executive Director, Public Relations  

Coralie welcomed everyone and thanked them for 

coming. She encouraged neighbors in attendance 

to share information discussed at the meeting and 

invite others to attend future meetings to ensure 

good neighborhood representation. 

Traffic/Transportation Committee Report
Norm Chambers, Assistant Vice President, 

Auxiliary Services

Norm provided an update from the Traffic and 

Transportation Committee meeting. The U ex-

tended invitations to UDOT, UTA, Wasatch Front 

Regional Council, Salt Lake City transportation 

office, Mayor’s office, the VA Hospital, community 

members, etc. to participate in this traffic meeting 

and identify traffic issues in this part of the city. 

There were many participants at the last meeting. 

The goal of these meetings is (1) to develop strate-

gies for mitigating traffic congestion and improving 

transportation options in the northeast sector of 

Salt Lake City, specifically, traffic corridors/roads 

in and around the University of Utah; and (2) to 

provide a forum to exchange information regarding 

the traffic activity trends, transit ridership trends, 

master plans, land development plans, planned 

construction projects, transportation demand man-

agement and community traffic concerns. 

At the last meeting Alma Allred, Commuter Ser-

vices, briefed the committee on the Fall Semester 

2006 Commuter Service update. Ridership on UTA 

Bus and TRAX continues to grow. This past year 

approximately one-third of students, faculty, and 

staff used UTA as their primary mode of transpor-

tation to campus. He reported that shuttle ridership 

also continues to grow. Kris Peterson with UDOT 

spoke on traffic patterns along key traffic cor-

ridors to and from the University. Kris reported the 

average daily traffic along Foothill has decreased 

in the last six years, while traffic on Sunnyside, 

east of Foothill, has increased. Charles Evans also 

provided an update on Research Park. The next 

meeting is scheduled for 1:30 p.m. on September 

15, at the 6th floor Rice-Eccles Stadium Tower.

The committee considers traffic issues in the entire 

district, including the Hogle Zoo, etc. They would 

like all areas to be represented, including each of 

the neighborhoods.

4th South Development 

Mike Perez, Associate Vice President, 

Administrative Services, Facilities Management

Mike mentioned that a question about potential 

University presence on 4th South was brought 

to the Community Forum meeting as an agenda 
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NEXT COMMUNITY 
FORUM MEETING:

Tuesday, 
October 24, 5 p.m.

Bldg. 540 Arapeen 
in Research Park

If you have an agenda 

item, questions or com-

ments, please contact 

Teri Erick in the University 

of Utah Public Relations 

office at 585-9244. 

Office of Public Relations, 201 Presidents Circle, Room 308, Salt Lake City, UT 84112-9017

September, 2006  

Community Forum meetings for 

neighbors of the U and the Uni-

versity community will be held 

March 28, May 23, August 22 and 

October 24 at 5:00 p.m. For more 

information or to be added to or 

deleted from our mailing list, call 

585-9244. 
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item in March but was not addressed due to time. Mike stated that 

the U appreciates the notion that the city may be anticipating the U’s 

presence on 4th South but there are no current plans for development 

in the sector. 

Hospital West Pavilion	

Jon Erdman, Architectural Nexus

Jon used graphics to point out the site and location of the hospital 

expansion. The expansion will include two floors to the Critical Care 

Pavilion and three floors to the parking structure, which will raise the 

helicopter pads 30 feet. The helicopter flight patterns will remain the 

same. The additional floors on the parking structure will add more 

parking stalls but the parking will be for staff to move them out of the 

visitor lot. The expansion will also add a west pavilion and a new main 

entrance for the hospital when construction is complete. There will be 

approximately 300,000 additional square feet. The expansion will pre-

dominantly be private patient rooms, moving from semi-private rooms. 

Jon showed proposed renderings of the new pavilion and 

parking structure. 

The preliminary construction has begun and the facility is estimated to 

open in June 2009. During construction of the parking structure the heli-

copter pads will temporarily be relocated. Although yet to be determined 

the likely temporary location may be the Recreation Vehicle lot located 

south of the Hospital. At this location the flight patterns will not change, 

they would only vary over existing University of Utah parking. This tem-

porary relocation of the helicopters is anticipated to last approximately 

10 months, most likely between October and June. 

A question about traffic increase was brought to the table. Ms. Chrissy 

Daniels, U Hospital Project Manager, stated that the expansion will only 

add 50 patients because the purpose of the expansion is to provide 

private rooms.  This increase will be offset by the relocation of sev-

eral specialties to Research Park including Sleep Wake Center, Pain 

Management Center and the Utah Orthopedic Center. The Hospital con-

tinues to make every effort to make its services available in convenient 

locations for patients both on campus and in the community. It was also 

noted that University Hospital works hands-on with UTA and is invested 

in the success of UTA.

College of Humanities 

Kathy Wheadon, Cooper-Roberts Simonsen Architects

The Carolyn Tanner Irish Humanities Building will be built adjacent to 

the Language and Communication Building (LNCO) and the Union. The 

building will be 55,000 square feet, 4 stories and contain mainly offices 

for faculty relocating from existing buildings on campus. There will also 

be a 165-seat lecture hall and an 80-seat classroom. 

Kathy showed renderings of the proposed building, floor plans, and 

landscaping plans via a PowerPoint presentation. Besides faculty 

offices and classroom, the building will serve for both daytime and 

nighttime events. 

The College of Humanities will have a groundbreaking ceremony for 

the new building and they will be dedicating the land on September 20. 

Their estimate of completion date is Spring 2008. 

Red Butte Amphitheater/Rose Garden

Rick Johansen, Campus Design & Construction and Jim Bach, Red 

Butte Garden

Rick displayed the drawing of the master plan for the renovations to the 

lower gardens at Red Butte. This project is in the early stages; they are 

currently working to secure the landscape architect. 

Jim said the 20-year old garden is completing its initial life-cycle as it 

now requires work on the lower gardens, first built in the 1980s. The 

current amphitheater has poor sight lines and it does not have proper 

facilities for the audience or performers. The rose garden will also be 

updated and will be used for ceremonies. The project will enhance 

these areas. The stage will be moved and reoriented so the sun does 

not set in the performers’ or audience’s eyes. The new amphitheater 

will allow 90-95% of the audience to have a good view of the stage. 

Jim listed additional renovations which include: new restroom facilities, 

concessions, facilities for performers, and a bridge to the rose garden. 

They will most likely also create a new entry area. 

The design will begin shortly with the preliminary construction antici-

pated between the 2007 and 2008 concert series. The second phase 

would then be completed between the 2008 and 2009 concert series. It 

is anticipated that the Shoreline Trail, due to expansion, will be slightly 

relocated - staying in the same general area. Jim said current capacity 

for a concert is approximately 3,200-3,300, and will be 3,500-3,600 after 

the renovation. This is less than a 10% increase. The intent of this 

project is not to expand; it is to improve the experience for both the 

audience and the performers. 

Meeting with the President 

Mike Perez, Associate Vice President, Administrative Services,  

Facilities Management

Mike spoke about a meeting between the community members 

and President Young. The intention of the meeting was to have the 

President understand the neighborhood’s issues and needs, and to 

consider a partnership between the U and the community. There was 

a frank discussion and good conversation. The community asked that 

the President consider sending a letter to John Inglish, UTA, support-

ing mass transit especially around the East Bench. The community 

also requested consideration of a second letter to Salt Lake City 

advising them of the U’s upcoming Campus Master Plan and asking 

that they participate and that the city consider an update to the city’s 

East Bench Plan which is 20 years old. Annette Daly, with the Mayor’s 

office, mentioned that the city is planning to do an amendment to 

address the foothills and U corridor, but they will not be updating the 

entire plan because it is very expensive. Both letters have been sent. 

The neighbors did compliment Mike Perez and Norm Chambers on 

the work that has been done and the relationship with the U and the 

neighbors. They would like for this to continue forward.  

Discussion of October Agenda 

Group discussion

Coralie mentioned that whenever possible the U will include agenda 

items for upcoming Community Forum meetings in the newsletter and 

encouraged people to contact her office if they have suggestions. Rep-

resentatives from the city, the U and the neighborhoods will also meet 

two weeks prior to the next Community Forum meeting to finalize the 

agenda. The Office of Public Relations also sends out email reminders 

about a week before the meeting which include the agenda. Please 

send agenda items to Teri Erick at t.erick@ucomm.utah.edu or 

call 585-9244. 

The group discussed ways to improve communication and structure 

of the meetings. Ideas included: 

•  �A U representative to regularly attend the Community Council meet-

ings in the areas surrounding the U.

•  �Present projects at the Community Forum meetings that are at a 

point at which the community could have input, and then hand out 

an update report for all other projects.

•  �Ensure full representation from the city, planning department, and 

community affairs liaisons, and community members at the meetings.

•  �A U representative to attend the Mayor’s Community Council 

Chairs’ monthly meeting. 

CAMPUS EVENTS

September 23-30 – Homecoming Events. For more information visit: 

http://www.alumni.utah.edu/homecoming/

September 29- October 14 – Pioneer Theater Company presents 

‘Chicago.’ For more information visit: 

http://www.pioneertheatre.org/season/show1.html

September 30 – Homecoming football game vs. Boise State at Rice 

Eccles Stadium.

October 5-6 – Fall break.  

October 7 – Comedian /actor Lily Tomlin performs at Kingsbury Hall. 

For more information visit http://www.kingsbury.utah.edu/  

October 12 – Rocco C. and Marion S. Siciliano Forum at the Utah 

Museum of Fine Arts from 12 p.m. to 2 p.m. For more information visit: 

http://www.csbs.utah.edu/siciliano_forum.html

For more events listings go to: http://www.events.utah.edu/.

For a complete list of projects or more specifics, go to http://www.
facilities.utah.edu/2006_Project_Updates.pdf, or to receive a copy 
in the mail, please contact Shera Penner in University Facilities at 
585-6751.

For a Reference Key of Topics discussed 
at the 2005 Community Forum meetings, 
please contact Teri Erick at 585-9244.


